Board of Education Meeting, School District of Oakfield

Town of Lamartine Town Hall
April 30, 2012
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MEETING CALLED TO ORDER BY PRESIDENT

     President Kottke called the meeting to order at 5:30 p.m.  Roll was taken and is recorded above.

DISCUSSION/ACTION ON MINUTES
     Mr. Panzer, seconded by Mrs. Murphy-Steinke, moved to approve the mintues of the April 16, 2012 school board and reorganizational meeting and the April 19, 2012 special meeting.  Motion carried:  7 ayes, 0 noes, 0 absent.
CIA (CURRICULUM, INSTRUCTION, ASSESSMENT) PRESENTATION
     Spanish Teacher, Mrs. Klassy, described to the Board a music video project that her Spanish class created.  Becca Sheahan shared the video that her group had created.
DISCUSSION ON LEGISLATIVE ISSUES
     Principal Heinzelman reviewed current legislative issues including recall of Gov. Walker, DPI reports that state school districts employed fewer teachers this past school year, study committees have been created for during the interim period between legislative sessions, Gov. Walker touts $1 Billion in Savings from Act 10 Reforms, proposed a special committee on improving education opportunities in high school, and reviewed the changes in open enrollment.
DISCUSSIONON /ACTION ON 1ST READING OF BOARD POLICY  #186 OPERATING PROCEDURES
     Administrator/Elementary Principal Yoder presented the first reading of Board Policy #186 Operating Procedures.
DISCUSSION ON SPARSITY AID EXPENDITURES
     Administrator/Elementary Principal Yoder presented the Board with a breakdown on how the district has spent the Sparsity Aid for the 2011-2012 school year and how much is still left to be spent.  She will bring to the Board, at the next meeting, ideas on where we could spend the remaining 2011-2012 money.
UPDATE ON BUILDING AND GROUNDS
Principal Heinzelman reviewed the different areas that are being looked at in order to maintain our school district properties.
DISCUSSION/ACTION ON 2012/2013 SCHOOL CALENDAR
     Administrator/Elementary Principal Yoder shared with the Board the 2012/2013 School Calendar.  She explained the reason for adding more early dismissal days to the calendar.  Becky Doyle and Jen Harrison also explained how they picked the day of the week for the early dismissal day and how these extra days would benefit the teachers and our students’ education.  Mr. Panzer, seconded by Mr. Kraft, moved to accept the 2012-2013 calendar as presented.  Motion carried:  7 ayes, 0 noes, 0 absent.
DISCUSSION ON RETREAT AGENDA
     Administrator/Elementary Principal Yoder reviewed the different areas she would like to discuss at the board retreat.  Board discussion followed.
CESA 6 REPORT
     CESA 6 is launching a program that districts can buy into where CESA 6 will do all the buying in bulk and districts can purchase from them for a cost savings.  They will be visiting all districts to see what each districts needs are for supplies.
ADMINISTRATIVE REPORTS
     Administrator/Elementary Principal Yoder shared with the Board the attendance for the fourth grade Lunch and a Good Book, the sixth graders wrote a book this year that they will be presenting, we will have our Principal of the Day winner, Andrea Langholff, on Friday, May 4, 2012 and open enrollment and Trailways Conference figures were also shared and compared.  Staff Appreciation will be on Wednesday, May 3, 2012 at 3:00 p.m. at the Jr/Sr High School.
     Principal Heinzelman commented on the Talent Review that Madeson Walgenbach organized for Saturday, May 5, 2012 through the Opportunities to Reach Out volunteer program in which she started, the Lion’s Pancake Breakfast was Sunday, April 29, 2012, prom was on April 21.2012, and the Jr/Sr High School was presented a couple signs about texting and driving from the Leadership Program in Fond du Lac.
MEETINGS

     School board Retreat is 5/14/2012, Oakfield Elementary School Library, 200 White Street, 5:00 p.m.  Next regular School Board Meeting is 5/21/2012, Oakfield Elementary School, 200 White Street.
ADJOURN 

     Mrs. Kottke, seconded by Mr. Panzer, moved to adjourn at 6:24 p.m. to Executive Session under 19.85(1)(c) to discuss d Personnel.  Motion carried on roll call vote:  Ayes – Murphy-Steinke, Nyhuis, Patterson, Kraft, Dercks, Panzer, Kottke,  Noes - none, Absent – none.
Respectfully submitted,
Jackie Hungerford, Board Secretary

